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MINISTER OF STATE 

HEALTH & FAMILY WELFARE 

AND CHEMICALS & FERTILISERS 

GOVERNMENT OF INDIA 

I am pleased to note that the Department of Pharmaceuticals, along 

with the organisations under its purview, is observing Swachhata Pakhwada 

during September 1-15, 2025. 

With this year marking the tenth consecutive observance of Swachhata 

Pakhwada, our efforts should be to make the Hon'ble Prime Minister's vision 

of making swachhata"everyone's business", the driving force for collective 

awareness and action towards a cleaner India. The focus this year should be 

on reinforcing individual responsibility, fostering community participation 

and promoting hygiene practices among all employees and institutions to 

ensure sustained and dedicated efforts. These actions will undoubtedly 

result in marked improvements in our working environment and enhance 
the overall ambience of government offices. 

I urge all officers and staff members to participate wholeheartedly in 

this campaign and work together to bring about qualitative improvements 

in cleanliness and hygiene and wish to the Department the very best for 

successful observance of Swachhata Pakhwada 2025. 

(Anup iya Patel) 

August 12, 2025 
New Delhi. 


